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December 11, 2019 
Jonathan R. Fulkerson 
Deputy Attorney General 
Ohio Attorney General's Office 
30 East Broad Street, 17th Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 

Re: Concealed Handgun License Reciprocity Agreements 

Dear Mr. Fulkerson, 

Your letter to the Attorney General was forwarded to me for response. You have 
indicated that by statute, under certain circumstances, the Ohio Attorney General is 
permitted to enter-into reciprocity agreements with other states in regard to recognition of 
state firearm concealed carry licenses. You have proposed that Ohio enter into such an 
agreement with New York, if possible. 

Thank you for your inquiry. The New York State Attorney General's Office is 
not authorized under New York Law to enter into any type of reciprocity agreement with 
regard to firearms licenses. Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any 
questions. 

Monica A. Connell 
Special Counsel 

cc: Larry Schimmel 
General Counsel 
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